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JEFFERSON
BRONSON
Bloomsbury Publishing
An expertly written,
illustrated new analysis
of the Desert Storm air
campaign fought
against Saddam
Hussein's Iraq, which
shattered the world's
fourth-largest army
and sixth-largest air
force in just 39 days,
and revolutionized the
world's ideas about
modern air power.
Operation Desert
Storm took just over
six weeks to destroy
Saddam Hussein's war
machine: a 39-day air
campaign followed by
a four-day ground
assault. It shattered
what had been the
world's fourth-largest
army and sixth-largest
air force, and
overturned

conventional military
assumptions about the
eﬀectiveness and
value of air power. In
this book, Richard P.
Hallion, one of the
world's foremost
experts on air warfare,
explains why Desert
Storm was a
revolutionary victory, a
war won with no single
climatic battle. Instead,
victory came thanks
largely to a rigorously
planned air campaign.
It began with an
opening night that
smashed Iraq's
advanced air defense
system, and allowed
systematic follow-on
strikes to savage its
military infrastructure
and ﬁeld capabilities.
When the Coalition
tanks ﬁnally rolled into
Iraq, it was less an
assault than an
occupation. The rapid
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victory in Desert
Storm, which surprised
many observers, led to
widespread military
reform as the world
saw the new
capabilities of precision
air power, and it
ushered in today's era
of high-tech air
warfare.
Fighters of the 8th Air
Force DIANE Publishing
Developed from the
A-5 nuclear bomber
and used in a
reconnaissance role,
the RA-5C Vigilante
was the largest and
fastest aeroplane ever
to operate from the
deck of an aircraft
carrier. During the
Vietnam War it
sustained the highest
loss ratio of any
American aircraft in
that conﬂict. This
volume includes
compelling accounts of
combat missions over
key communist
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targets, where crews
dodged Surface-to-Air
Missiles (SAMs) and
anti-aircraft ﬁre to
secure all-important
mission photographs.
Written by a Vigilante
combat veteran this
book is crammed full of
action-packed ﬁrsthand accounts.
Vietnam 1962–75
Bloomsbury Publishing
The appearance of
Oscar Newman's
Defensible SpaceÓ in
1972 signaled the
establishment of a new
criminological
subdiscipline that has
come to be called by
many Crime Prevention
Through Environmental
DesignÓ or CPTED.
Over the years, Mr.
Newman's ideas have
proven to have
signiﬁcant merit in
helping the Nation's
citizens reclaim their
urban neighborhoods.
This casebook will
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assist public & private
organizations with the
implementation of
Defensible Space
theory. This
monograph draws
directly from Mr.
Newman's experience
as consulting architect.
Illustrations.
A-10 Thunderbolt II
Units of Operation
Enduring Freedom
2002-07 DIANE
Publishing
Nicknamed the 'ﬂying
dump truck', the A-1
was a key component
in naval air wings from
the end of World War II
into the 1960s,
allowing the aircraft to
play its part in the
escalating conﬂict in
Vietnam. Both A-1
attack and EA-1F
airborne early warning
aircraft saw action in
Southeast Asia from
1960 through 1969,
when the last
examples were ﬁnally
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retired from carrier
decks. The A-1s in
particular bombed
targets in both North
and South Vietnam,
despite the aircraft
being highly vulnerable
to enemy ﬂak and
ﬁghters. Co-written by
a two-tour Vietnam
War combat veteran in
the A-1, this is the ﬁrst
book that focuses
exclusively on the
aircraft's service in
Vietnam.
Apollo's Warriors
Histoire Et Collections
The B-57 Canberra was
the ﬁrst jet-powered
American attack
aircraft committed to
the Vietnam War.
Involved in day-to-day
interdiction missions as
well as in classiﬁed
“black” missions and a
starring role in
Operation Rolling
Thunder; the B-57
evolved to become one
of the most valuable
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weapons in the USAF
inventory. The B-57E
was involved in the
Patricia Lynn missions,
parts of which remain
classiﬁed. This book
also fully documents
the role of the
Australian Canberra
B-20 in working
alongside the B-57.
Featuring scores of
previously unpublished
photographs; the story
of the B-57 is the story
of the Vietnam War.
B/EB-66 Destroyer
Units in Combat
Bloomsbury Publishing
Often described as the
US Army's aerial jeep
the UH-1 Iroquois
('Huey') was the
general-purpose
vehicle that provided
mobility in a hostile
jungle environment
which made rapid
troop movement
extremely challenging
by any other means.
Hueys airlifted troops,
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evacuated casualties,
rescued downed pilots,
transported cargo
externally and enabled
rapid transit of
commanders in the
ﬁeld. Although 'vertical
aviation' had only
become a practical
reality during the
Korean War helicopters
evolved rapidly in the
decade before Vietnam
and by 1965 the US
Army and US Marines
relied on them as
primary combat tools.
This was principally
because North
Vietnam's armed
forces had long
experience of jungle
operations, camouﬂage
and evasion. Generally
avoiding set-piece
pitched battles they
relied on rapid,
frequent strikes and
withdrew using routes
that were generally
inaccessible to US
vehicles. They
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commonly relied on
darkness and bad
weather to make their
moves, often rendering
them immune to
conventional air attack.
Gunship helicopters,
sometimes equipped
with Fireﬂy
searchlights and early
night vision light
intensiﬁers, were more
able to track and
attack the enemy.
Innovative tactics were
required for this
unfamiliar combat
scenario and for a US
Army that was more
prepared for
conventional
operations in a
European-type setting.
One of the most
valuable new initiatives
was the UH-1C 'Huey
Hog' or 'Frog' gunship,
conceived in 1960 and
oﬀering more power
and agility than the
UH-1B that pioneered
gunship use in combat.
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Heavily armed with
guns and rockets and
easily transportable by
air these helicopters
became available in
large numbers and
they became a major
problem for the
insurgent forces
throughout the war.
Covering fascinating
details of the
innovations in tactics
and combat introduced
by gunship helicopters,
this book oﬀers an
analysis of their
adaptability and
usefulness in a variety
of operations, while
exploring the insurgent
forces' responses to
the advent of 'vertical
aviation'.
US Navy F-4 Phantom II
MiG Killers 1972–73
Bloomsbury Publishing
The USAF introduced
the F-4C Phantom II
into the Vietnam war in
April 1965 from Ubon
RTAB, Thailand. The
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F-4C/D soon became
the Air Force's principal
ﬁghter over the North,
destroying 85 MiGs by
the close of 1968. This
book describes how the
USAF turned a gunless
naval interceptor into
an opponent to the
more nimble VPAF
MiGs. It explains how
the Air Force gradually
followed US Navy
initiatives in the use of
the F-4's missile
armament but
employed very
diﬀerent tactics and
aircrew training. The
roles of key
personalities such as
Col. Robin Oldany are
discussed, together
with armament and
markings, crews and
engagements.
USAF and VNAF A-1
Skyraider Units of the
Vietnam War
Bloomsbury Publishing
The Skyhawk was
involved in Vietnam
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from the very
beginning, including
the ﬁrst oﬀensive
operations in 1963 into
Laos, and the Pierce
Arrow operations
immediately following
the Tonkin Gulf
Incident of August
1964. Navy and Marine
Corps A-4s quickly
established a presence
in south-east Asia
participating in
thousands of sorties
against the entrenched
communist forces in
the South and the
heavily defended
targets in North
Vietnam. A-4 pilots also
struck targets along
the infamous Ho Chi
Minh Trail, working
with ground-based and
airborne forward air
controllers to interdict
the ﬂood of supplies to
communist forces in
the south. This book
will include many ﬁrsthand accounts from
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the pilots who ﬂew one
of the greatest attack
aircraft ever built and
will provide an
insightful account of
some of the most
thrilling aerial combats
that took place during
Vietnam.
The Praetorian
STARShip : the
untold story of the
Combat Talon
Bloomsbury Publishing
A-6
IntruderBloomsbury
Publishing
MiG-17/19 Aces of the
Vietnam War
Bloomsbury Publishing
The F-4 Phantom II is
perhaps the most
famous post-war
ﬁghter. Primarily used
as a land-based
ﬁghter-bomber and
reconnaissance
platform, its naval
origins and the
immense contribution
made to the US war
eﬀort in Vietnam by its
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original carrier-based
versions began its
legend. This title
examines the unique
aspects of the Phantom
that made it so crucial
to US Navy pilots
during the Vietnam
War – its massive
engine power, long
range, speed, the most
powerful airborne
search and ﬁre-control
radar installed in a
ﬁghter at the time, and
of course its versatility
as a ground attack and
air-to-air platform.
Packed with ﬁrst hand
accounts, unique
proﬁle artwork and
rare photographs this
is the history of one of
the most important
aircraft to be stationed
on carriers oﬀ
Southeast Asia during
the war.
U.S. Marines In
Vietnam: The Bitter
End, 1973-1975
Bloomsbury Publishing
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At the beginning of the
Vietnam War, the
Vietnam People's Air
Force (VPAF) were
equipped with slow, old
Korean War generation
ﬁghters – a
combination of MiG-17s
and MiG-19s – types
that should have
oﬀered little opposition
to the cutting-edge
ﬁghter-bombers such
as the F-4 Phantom II,
F-105 Thunderchief
and the F-8 Crusader.
Yet when the USAF and
US Navy unleashed
their aircraft on North
Vietnam in 1965 the
inexperienced pilots of
the VPAF were able to
shatter the illusion of
US air superiority.
Taking advantage of
their jet's unequalled
low-speed
maneuverability, small
size and powerful
cannon armament they
were able to take the
ﬁght to their missile-
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guided opponents, with
a number of
Vietnamese pilots
racking up ace scores.
Packed with
information previously
unavailable in the west
and only recently
released from archives
in Vietnam, this is the
ﬁrst major analysis of
the exploits of
Vietnamese pilots in
the David and Goliath
contest with the US
over the skies of
Vietnam.
The Rolling Thunder
Campaign A-6 Intruder
When the Gulf Crisis of
1990 was triggered by
the Iraqi invasion of
Kuwait, the RAF
responded by sending
Tornado F 3 ﬁghters to
Saudi Arabia to help
defend the country
against further
aggression. These
aircraft were followed
by the deployment of
Tornado GR 1
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strike/attack aircraft to
Bahrain. Eventually
three wings of Tornado
GR 1s were established
in Bahrain, Tabuk and
Dhahran, as well as a
detachment of Tornado
GR 1A reconnaissance
aircraft. At the start of
hostilities in January
1991, the Tornado GR
1 wings carried out
night-low-level attacks
against Iraqi Main
Operating Bases using
the JP233 runway
denial weapon.
Meanwhile, Combat Air
Patrols from the
Tornado F 3 wing
ensured the integrity of
Saudi airspace. Once
air supremacy had
been established, the
Tornado GR 1 force
moved to mediumlevel operations,
initially by night and
later by day, to attack
the Iraqi oil production
and storage
infrastructure. The
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arrival in theatre of a
laser designation
capability with Pave
Spike/Buccaneer and
TIALD/Tornado enabled
precision attacks
against the Iraq
transport system to cut
oﬀ the frontline troops
from resupply and
reinforcement and then
to carry out a
systematic destruction
of the airﬁeld facilities.
Tornado GR 1A
reconnaissance
operations played a
major role in the
location of Scud missile
launchers and in the
planning and execution
of the land oﬀensive.
Throughout the
conﬂict, the Tornado F
3 wing at Dhahran
carried out defensive
counter-air operations
to ensure the safety of
the base areas. This
volume, publishing 30
years after the conﬂict
to free Kuwait,
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provides detailed ﬁrsthand accounts of the
missions undertaken
by the Tornado crews.
It is illustrated by
photographs taken by
aircrew involved in the
operation and includes
30 newly
commissioned proﬁle
artworks and detailed
nose art views of the
aircraft ranged against
Iraq.
US Navy A-1 Skyraider
Units of the Vietnam
War DIANE Publishing
The dictionary of
American naval
aviation squadrons
provides a brief
history, by community,
of every squadron the
Navy has established
since the evolution of
the squadron concept
in the post-World War I
era.
US Navy and Marine
Corps A-4 Skyhawk
Units of the Vietnam
War 1963–1973
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Pickle Partners
Publishing
This title covers the
technical
characteristics of the
F-104 Starﬁghter, one
of the most widelyused and popular
aircraft in history.
Although built in small
numbers for the USAF,
the F-104C fought and
survived for almost
three years in Vietnam.
There, it was engaged
in some of the war's
most famous battles
including the legendary
operation Bolo, where
seven North
Vietnamese MiGs were
destroyed without the
loss of a single US
ﬁghter. This small,
tough and very fast
ﬁghter, dubbed 'The
Missile with a Man in
It', was called upon to
do things it was not
speciﬁcally designed
for, and did them
admirably. Featuring
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illustrations and
photographs detailing
the variety of nosepaint schemes and
weapons
conﬁgurations, this
comprehensive
appraisal of the F-104
Starﬁghter is ideal for
modelling and aviation
enthusiasts alike.
A View from the Rock
Bloomsbury Publishing
Jerry Thigpen's study
on the history of the
Combat Talon is the
ﬁrst eﬀort to tell the
story of this
wonderfully capable
machine. This weapons
system has performed
virtually every
imaginable tactical
event in the spectrum
of conﬂict and by any
measure is the most
versatile C-130
derivative ever
produced. First
modiﬁed and sent to
Southeast Asia (SEA) in
1966 to replace
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theater unconventional
warfare (UW) assets
that were limited in
both lift capability and
speed the Talon I
quickly adapted to
theater UW tasking
including inﬁltration
and resupply and
psychological warfare
operations into North
Vietnam. After
spending four years in
SEA and maturing into
a highly respected UW
weapons system the
Joint Chief of Staﬀ (JCS)
chose the Combat
Talon to lead the night
low-level raid on the
North Vietnamese
prison camp at Son
Tay. Despite the
outcome of the
operation the Talon I
cemented its
reputation as the
weapons system of
choice for long-range
clandestine operations.
In the period following
the Vietnam War
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United States Air Force
(USAF) special
operations gradually
lost its political and
ﬁnancial support which
was graphically
demonstrated in the
failed Desert One
mission into Iran.
Thanks to
congressional
supporters like Earl
Hutto of Florida and
Dan Daniel of Virginia
funds for aircraft
upgrades and military
construction projects
materialized to meet
the ever-increasing
threat to our nation.
Under the leadership of
such committed harddriven oﬃcers as
Brenci Uttaro Ferkes
Meller and Thigpen the
crew force became the
most disciplined in our
Air Force. It was
capable of penetrating
hostile airspace at
night in a low-level
mountainous
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environment covertly
to execute any number
of unconventional
warfare missions.
Desert Storm 1991
Bloomsbury Publishing
Studies of air combat
in the Vietnam War
inevitably focus on the
MiG-killing ﬁghter
engagements, B-52
onslaughts or tactical
strikes on the Hanoi
region. However,
underlying all these
was the secretive
'electron war' in which
highly-skilled electronic
warfare oﬃcers duelled
with Soviet and North
Vietnamese radar
operators in the
attempt to enable US
strike forces to reach
their targets with
minimal losses.
Orbiting at the edge of
heavily-defended
territory, the
vulnerable EB-66s
identiﬁed and jammed
the enemy's radar
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frequencies with
electronic emissions
and chaﬀ to protect
the American bombers.
Their hazardous
missions resulted in six
combat losses, four of
them to SA-2 missiles
and one to a MiG-21,
and they became
prime targets for North
Vietnamese defences
when their importance
was realised. This
illustrated study
focuses on the oftoverlooked B-66 series,
examining their vital
contributions to the
Vietnam War and the
bravery of those who
operated them in some
of the most challenging
situations imaginable.
Author Peter E. Davies
also explores how the
technology and tactics
devised during the
period made possible
the development of the
EF-111A Raven, an
invaluable component
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of the Desert Storm
combat scenario over
Iraq and Kuwait in
1991, and the US
Navy's EA-6B Prowler,
which entered service
towards the end of the
Vietnam War.
RA-5C Vigilante
Units in Combat
Bloomsbury Publishing
The Douglas A-3
Skywarrior, though
something of a cult
favourite, remains a
largely unremarked
classic of Naval
Aviation. Built for
nuclear weapon
delivery, the A-3 made
its name in Vietnam as
a conventional
bomber, tanker and
Electronic Warfare
platform. It was the
largest aircraft ever
regularly operated
from the decks of
aircraft carriers,
earning it the ﬂeetwide nickname 'Whale'.
It excelled in every
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mission area assigned
to it and operated in
the US Navy for more
than four decades,
from 1956 through to
1991. Fully illustrated
to depict the incredible
array of paint schemes
and its awesome size,
this volume focuses on
the type's Vietnam
service, which saw the
aircraft brieﬂy used as
a bomber over both
North and South
Vietnam from March
1965, before the
Skywarrior proved far
more valuable as a
multi-role tanker
(KA-3B) and
tanker/tactical jammer
(EKA-3B). The title
includes details on all
of these operations as
well as more
clandestine
reconnaissance
missions, and provides
information about the
men that ﬂew them.
Creating Defensible
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Space Bloomsbury
Publishing
In the three decades
following Vietnam, the
veteran A-6 Intruder
remained the most
powerful strike aircraft
available to the US
Navy and Marine
Corps. Engaged in
operations over
Cambodia, Lebanon
and Libya during the
1970s and 80s, the A-6
maintained its
reputation as the 'Main
Battery' of carrier
aviation, remaining in
service through the
First Gulf War up until
1996 when its duties
were taken over by the
F-14 Tomcat. Following
on from his study of
the A-6 Intruder's
exploits during the
Vietnam War, Rick
Morgan details the
technological
developments that
were introduced to the
airframe after that
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conﬂict and how it
shaped the operational
employment of the
aircraft. Filled with
ﬁrst-hand accounts
from pilots and
navigators, as well as
proﬁle artwork and
photographs, this is the
complete story of the
US Navy's main
medium attack aircraft
in the latter part of the
Cold War.
The Central
Intelligence Agency
and Overhead
Reconnaissance
Bloomsbury Publishing
The General Dynamics
F-111 was one of the
most technically
innovative designs
among military aircraft,
introducing the
variable-sweep wing,
terrain-following radar,
military-rated
afterburning turbofan
engines and a selfcontained escape
module among other
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features. Designed as a
cost-saving, multi-role
interceptor, naval
ﬁghter and strike
bomber, its evolution
prioritised the latter
role and it became the
USAF's most eﬀective
long-range strike
aircraft during three
decades of service.
Rushed into combat in
Vietnam before some
of its structural issues
were fully understood,
the type suﬀered
several early losses
and gained an unfairly
negative reputation
that dogged it for the
rest of its career, and
restricted funding for
more advanced
versions of the design.
However, in Operation
Linebacker in 1972 the
F-111 ﬂew 4000
nocturnal under-theradar missions,
delivering, with
unprecedented
accuracy, many
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decisive blows that
would have resulted in
heavy losses for any
other attack aircraft.
A-3 Skywarrior Units of
the Vietnam War
Bloomsbury Publishing
Designed in the years
following the Korean
War and then
manufactured for over
30 years starting in
1960, the A-6 quickly
became the most
capable attack aircraft
in the US Navy's
stable. The ﬁrst
squadron, VA-75, made
its initial deployment
directly into combat in
south-east Asia in
1965, and, over the
next eight years, ten
US Navy and four
Marine Intruder
squadrons would
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conduct combat
operations throughout
Vietnam, Laos and
Cambodia. After initial
problems and a high
loss rate, the type
proved itself beyond all
doubt as the Naval
services' best night
and foul-weather
platform, particularly
during the region's
notorious monsoon
season. The A-6
Intruder became a true
classic of naval
aviation over the skies
of North Vietnam but
the cost was high as 69
Intruders were lost in
combat to all causes
during the war. This
work tells the complete
story of these aircraft
in combat during the
Vietnam War.
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